
 

SPECIAL MOTION NO. 1 – LONDON AIRPORTS 

 

 

 

Standing in the names of: 
 (i) Councillor Nicholas Botterill 
 (ii) Councillor Victoria Brocklebank-Fowler 
 
“1. This Council notes that: 
 

• A two and a half runway airport solution at Heathrow Airport can never 
provide the successful air transport hub which London needs; 

• Additional runway capacity at Heathrow would mean an unacceptable 
increase in aircraft noise for parts of Hammersmith and Fulham which 
have to date been less adversely affected, and that; 

• The recent operational freedom trials at Heathrow have proved to be 
highly damaging to borough residents who presently get some respite 
through runway alteration.  

 
2. This Council utterly rejects any revised plans to build an additional short 

runway at Heathrow Airport. 
 
3. This Council supports the Mayor of London in his bid to secure a new four 

runway airport to the east of London as the only practicable economic and 
environmental solution to London’s requirement for a truly resilient 
international airport hub.” 


